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FROM THE EDITOR

THIS IS A SPECIAL THANKS TO EVERYONE ON CAMPUS WHO READ
AND CONTRIBUTED TO THE UTTC STAFF/STUDENT NEWSLETTER THIS PAST
ACADEMIC YEAR OF 1988-1989. WITHOUT YOU, THERE COULDN'T HAVE
BEEN A NEWSLETTER.
THERE ARE SEVERAL PEOPLE I WOULD LIKE TO THANK SPECIFICALLY:
TO PRESIDENT DAVE GIPP, THANK YOU FOR ALL YOUR SUPPORT, INTEREST,
AND CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE NEWSLETTER..... TO TERRY LEWIS, THANKS
FOR YOUR PROMPTNESS, GOOD DISPOSITION ALWAYS --- THANKS FOR
SCREENING ALL THE PICTURES FOR THE NEWSLETTER, AND FOR YOUR GREAT
COLOR "COMBOS" FOR THE ISSUES..... THANKS, WANDA THOMAS, FOR YOUR
_ HELP --- IT WAS THERE WHENEVER I NEEDED IT..... THANKS, BENNETT
% YELLOW BIRD AND BOB FEIST FOR EXPEDITING THE TYPEWRITER PURCHASE
WHEN MY "OL' TRUSTY I.B.M."BIT THE DUST..... THANKS, AL STOCKERT,
OF "AL'S DINER" FOR THE MENUS ALL YEAR AND FOR YOUR SENSE OF
HUMOR. . ... THANKS FROM "LOIS LANE" TO ALL THE TRIVIA PLAYERS ---
YOU MADE THE GAME FUN..... THANK YOU TO ANNA RUBIA AND ALL THE
STAFF OF THEODORE JAMERSON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL ON THE CAMPUS OF
UNITED TRIBES TECHNICAL COLLEGE --- THANKS FOR ALL YOUR CONTRI-
BUTIONS, YOUR ENCOURAGEMENT, AND YOUR MORAL SUPPORT ALWAYS
JUST WHEN I NEEDED IT THE MOST..... THANK YOU TO ALL THE STAFF
WHO TOOK THE TIME TO WRITE THEIR ARTICLES FOR THE "IN THE
NEWSLETTER SPOTLIGHT" FEATURE..... THANK YOU, ANNE KUYPER, FOR
YOUR NEVER-FAILING ENTHUSIASM FOR THE NEWSLETTER, FOR YOUR
SUGGESTIONS (ALWAYS GREAT!), AND YOUR CONTRIBUTIONS..... THANK
YOU TO PAM CARLASCIO FOR ALWAYS LISTENING WHEN I NEEDED IT.....
THANK YOU TO ALL THE STAFF IN ALL THE AREAS ON CAMPUS --- THE
NEWSLETTER IS A TEAM EFFORT, AND, PERSONALLY, I THINK WE ALL
MAKE A GREAT TEAM!
I HOPE WE ALL HAVE A GOOD SUMMER AND THAT OUR COLLABORATION
NEXT ACADEMIC YEAR WILL BE AS ENJOYABLE AS IT HAS BEEN THIS PAST
YEAR!!!
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TRIVIA! TRIVIA! TRIVIA! TRIVIA! TRIVIA! TRIVIA! TRIVIA! TRIVIA!

Yes! Yes!! I KNOW that in the issue last week that I said there world
be NO MORE TRIVIA until next year, but one of the staff --- RON NEWMAN, f__xs
Maintenance, talked me into putting in another contest for this week....he

said the contest should go "RIGHT TO THE END"! I agree with him! RON also
suggested the questions for this week's Trivia Game. You must, of course,
have all three parts of the question correct in order to win the 6-pack of
Coke (and, "NO, RON, YOU CAN'T PLAY THE GAME THIS WEEK!!!") The Trivia
Question is: 1. In what year did United Tribes Technical College come

into existance? 2. In what year did United Tribes Educatiornal Technical
Center come into existance? 3. Who was the first president c¢f United Tribes,
when the school first began? ‘

RON WAS RIGHT! The school year should end with a Trivia Question
about Tribes' history. Lois Lane will be waiting by her phone for your
answer. Please call EXT. 227.

The winner of last week's Trivia Game about the Presidents of the United
States who have come to Bismarck was won by BERNADINE RED BOW. Congrats,
Bernadine!

The UTTC NEWSLETTER would like to take this opportunity to recognize
the very considerate actions of Printer, TERRY LEWIS,for his part in the
discovery and subsequent hospitalization of an injured bicyclist; chances
are, without Terry's intervention and help, the injured party.would have
not received treatment for her injuries in time for her to recover completely.
Here's the story: about three weeks ago, Terry and his son were walking
on the bicyclie/jogging trail that skirts the Bismarck Zoo and Rivérwood
Golf Course. When they descended to the tunnel that goes under Bismarck
Expressway, they discovered a bicyclist 1ying in a pool of her blood from =
a head injury sustained when she'd fallen from her bike. Terry flagged
down two passing motorists, who called an ambulance, and the lady was
taken to the hospital. When Terry and his son had found the bicyclist,
she was unconscious. An interesting sidelight to this story is that when
Terry called the hospital to find out how the lady was, he was told she
is developmentally disabled and cannot hear or speak. R SR

The Administration, Faculty, and Staff and United Tribes would Tike
to acknowledge Terry's"Good Samaritanism™.....we all think what you did
was just one of many indications of what a nice person you are! It's good
to know that people 1ike Terry live in Bismarck, and that they will come to
the aid of someone who needs help and who cannot get it for himself/herself.

It has also come to the attention of the "Roving Reporter" that one
of the students of Theodore Jamerson Elementary Schbol recently performed
an act of heroism that should be recognized. However, the young lady is
quite bashful about her part in her Good Samaritan activities, so the .
NEWSLETTER will wait until the first issue of the academic year 1989-1990
of the NEWSLETTER to acknowledge her heroism....perhaps by then she will
give the "Roving Reporter" the whole scoop! &

ALL THIS "JUST GOES TO SHOW" THAT THERE ARE SOME VERY,. VERY EXCEPTIONAL
PEOPLE WORKING AT AND ATTENDING UNITED TRIBES TECHNICAL COLLEGE AND THEODOR"™
JAMERSON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL!!! The people of a place are what make it.
what it is. And what we have at United Tribes is a community of good
people!
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‘. - In the May 1, 1989 issue of the NEWSLETTER, a picture of three of the
drummers who were part of the program welcoming President Bush was inaccur-
ately labeled: "BUTCH THUNDERHAWK, LEROI LAUNDREAUX, AND JOHN STANDING BEAR".
Lois Lane must. have been having a part1cu1ary bad dax when she typed the
caption for THAT picture, because the drummers pictured were actually:

BUTCH THUNDERHAWK, LEROI LAUNDREAUX AND JOE MANY BEARS. . . . .Lois got
her "Bears" mixed up!!!

Please accept my apology, Joe! You're right....I did have you in class
for a whole . year, and there's "no excuse"! Thanks for having a good sense

of humor abqut the mistake!

On May 5, 1989, THEODORE JAMERSON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL had its Graduation/
Awards Day . Program and Luncheon in the UTTC Cafeteria at 10:00 AM.

The Motto, which the 8th Grade chose for this year, was written
by STEVEN RED BOW: "The Path We Make, Is the Path They Will Follow".

During- the- Graduation Ceremony, the 1989 Kindergarten Graduates also
received their " mortarboards and diplomas".

The Keynote Speaker for the -Graduation was MS. JOAN ESTES, the former
Principal of Tlheodore Jamerson; she is employed by the North Dakota Depart-
ment of Public Instruction. Ms. Estes was introduced by JOLENE LITTLEWIND.

RYAN RED" BIRD read "Words of Insp1rat1on" by Arthur Slaten to the
assembly of adm1n1strators, faculty, staff, parents, students, and guests.
The Welcome' Address was given by KAREN TWO HEARTS.

At the closing of the Graduation Ceremonies, LUANA LITTLEWIND read the

—_em, "The Memory of the Heart", and JASON MARTINEZ said the closing prayer.

Awards were presented to students from K-8 for achievements and
attendance; .the Introduction of Awards was given by JOLENE LAVALLIE.
The basketba]] players and cheerleaders were also recogn1zed

Graduat1on was ended by the reading of Robert Frost's "The Road Not
Taken" by CLYDE STANDING BEAR.

FoTlowing the ceremon1es, studénts, parents, and staff attended a
Graduation Luncheon.

The Eighth Grade Graduat1ng C]ass consisted of the following students:

JOLENE LAVALLIE, Belcourt, North Dakota; JOLENE LITTLEWIND, Fort Totten, North
Dakota; LUANA LITTLEWIND, Devil's Lake, N.D.; JASON MARTINEZ, Standing Rock;
RYAN RED BIRD, Cheyenne River, South Dakota; STEVEN REDBOW, Standing Rock;
RAYMOND -RED -ELK, Wolf Point, Montana; CLYDE STANDING BEAR, Standing Rock;

and KAREN TWO HEARTS Fort Totten, N.D.

}

The K1ndergarten Graduating C1ass consisted of the following students:

CANDACE BAKER,Turtle Mountain, North Dakota; STEPHANIE BEAR, Turtle Mountain;
ANGEL BELGARDE, Turtle Mountain; ROBERT BREWER, Pine Ridge, South Dakota;
ALLEN BULL BEAR, JR., Standing Rock; BRIAN BULL BEAR, Standing Rock;

WENDELIN DUBOIS, Fort Totten, North Dakota; PAUL FOX, JR., Fort Berthold,
North Dakota; EMIL LAVALLIE, JR., Turtle Mountain; KELLY LONG CROW, Rose-
bud, Seuth Dakota; ALOYSIUS MARTINEZ, Standing Rock; JAMIE MCLEOD, Turtle
Mountain;. ZACHARY PACKINEAU, Fort Berthold, N.D.; RICHARD RED FOX, Stand-
#=q Rogk; JOSEPH ROULETTE, Fort Berthold, N.D.; TALESHIA SMART ENEMY, Crow
.__2ancy,: Montana; TIMOTHY SMELLS, JR., Crow Agency; THOMAS TRACK, JR.,

Wind River, Wymoning.



THESE ARE PICTURES OF THE THEODORE JAMERSON GRADUATES, EIGHTH GRADE AND
CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL OF THE GRADUATES!
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